
 

 

 
 
 
Our ref: WR21/30399 
 
 
 
Mr Andrew Hall 
Team Lead Access Approvals 
Arrow Energy 
 
e-mail: andrew.hall@arrowenergy.com.au 
 
 
11 April 2022 
 
 
Dear Mr Hall 

 
RPI21/028 Arrow – Wells and Gathering Lines 
RE: Non-compliance with requirement notice – Section 45(2)(b) Regional Planning 
Interests Act 2014. 
 
I refer to your email dated 7 April 2022, with respect to your application for a regional interests 
development approval under the Regional Planning Interests Act 2014 (RPI Act) for the Wells 
and Gathering Lines project associated with the Surat Gas Project.  
 
Further to the requirement notice dated 5 October 2021 and the further requirement notice 
dated 27 October 2021 (the requirement notices) given for the application, an extension of 
time for the information under the requirement notices to be given to the Department of State 
Development, Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning (the department) was given to 
5 April 2022.  
  
Your email states that certain documents are provided in response to the requirement notices, 
and states that three plans required under the notice dated 5 October 2021 have not yet been 
finalised. You have advised that these plans will be provided as soon as they are finalised.   
 
I am satisfied there is ongoing non-compliance with the requirement notice dated 5 October 
2021, in that the following documents required under the notice have not yet been provided:  
• erosion and sediment control plan  
• subsidence management plan  
• restoration management plan. 
 
Please be advised that I have determined under section 45(2) of the RPI Act that the 
information sought under the requirement notice is to be provided in full, and that the 
application will not be decided until the requirement notice is complied with. 
 
Please also be advised that public notification of the application is not to commence until all 
of the required information has been provided. 
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As stated in the extension notice dated 22 December 2021, the period in which notification of 
the application must commence is within 10 business days after the information referred to in 
the requirement notices is provided to the department. 
 
Public notification that is commenced before the required information has been provided in full 
will be ineffective and will need to be repeated.  
 
Please note that you will be advised if it is identified that there are further non-compliances 
with the requirement notices once your response is reviewed, or whether further information 
or clarification is required. 
 
If you have any queries, please contact Ms Morag Elliott, Manager, Planning Group, in the 
department, by telephone on (07) 3452 7653 or by email at RPIAct@dsdilgp.qld.gov.au who 
will be pleased to assist. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Phil Joyce 
Director 
Development Assessment Division  
Planning Group 
 
  


